ALAN PLUMMER

ASSOCIATES, INC.

ENVIRONMENTAL
ENGINEERS AND SCIENTISTS

1115-002-01
February 28, 2019

Mr. Mark Daniels, P.E.
Project Manager

Norman Ultilities Authority
201 W. Gray

Norman, OK 73069

Re: Robinson Street Waterline Replacement Project
Bid No. 1819-44
Recommendation of Award

Dear Mr. Daniels:
On Thursday, February 14, 2019, six bids from general contractors were received, opened, and

publicly read at the Authority's office in Norman, Oklahoma for the above-referenced project. The
base and alternate bids were as follows:

Contractor Total Base Bid Alternate Bid
1. | Central Contracting Services $ 2,845,591 $ 3,325,356
2. | H & H Plumbing and Utilities $ 2,848,000 $ 3,278,220
3. | Matthews Trenching Company $ 3,508,550 $ 3,914,250
4. | BRB Contractors $ 3,651,520 $ 4,065,485
5. | WEB Construction $ 3,802,108 $ 4,231,727
6. | Cimarron Construction $ 4,103,915 $ 4,480,400

Our final Opinion of Probable Construction Cost (OPCC) was $3,304,750. The low bid of
$2,845,591.00 was submitted by Central Contracting Services. APAI did not identify any math
errors in the six base and alternate bids identified in the table above.

Central Contracting Services has worked with the Authority previously and has extensive pipeline
construction experience in Norman and throughout Oklahoma. APAI contacted references provided
by Central Contracting Services and received positive feedback. Central’s proposal also appears
to be in order. Therefore, APAl recommends that the contract for construction of the Robinson
Street Waterline Replacement Project be awarded to Central Contracting Services in the amount of
$2,845,591.00.

If you have any questions concerning these bids or our recommendation, please let me know.

Sincerely,

ALAN PLUMMER ASSOCIATES, INC.

S

Alan Swartz, P.E.
Oklahoma P.E. 26764

414 NW 4TH STREET

SUITE 150

OKLAHOMA CITY, OK 73102
PHONE 405440.2725

www.apaienv.com



